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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Jason Oliva, Finance Director 

Re: Consideration of approving Purchase of Truck for CRA Maintenance 

Date: February 23, 2023 
 

The Facility and Grounds Department needs a vehicle dedicated to maintenance in the Community 
Redevelopment Area.  The vehicle that was previously used was severely damaged during debris 
clean up after Hurricane Ian when it was struck by the boom of a debris collection truck.   

Since this vehicle was severely damaged after the current budget year had begun, the replacement 
vehicle was going to be budgeted in next year’s budget (FY 2023-24).  We were recently notified 
by the dealer that a surplus truck was immediately available.  The surplus truck was perfect for 
our needs and available at a good price.  In accordance with our vehicle procurement policy, the 
2023 Florida Sherriff’s Association Vehicle Contract Purchasing quote for the truck was $33,896.   

Rather than wait until next fiscal year to place an order for this vehicle and then wait many 
months for the vehicle to be delivered; there is a replacement truck available right now.   The 
purchase price is available within the contingency account in the CRA fund in the existing budget. 

Since the individual cost of the vehicle exceeds the City Manager’s spending authority of $25,000 
from the Community Redevelopment Area (CRA), C.R.A.G. and City Council approval is required 
before purchase.  Staff is recommending that the purchase of the replacement truck be approved 
so the city can take possession of the surplus truck now.  

 




